Dear Planning Commission,

I am writing in strong opposition to the Nov 2015 South Pond Villages Site Plan that will be discussed at your public hearing on the subject on 2/17. This plan would significantly impact the natural area that many others and I are working to protect. This revised plan fails to solve the problems of sufficient access to the site, and creates new problems. This Nov Plan is in my view far worse than the April 2015 site plan which was vote down by Planning commission. The new site plan is worse than the former plan for many reasons:

- The Nov. site plan impacts the natural features far more than the April plan. It is opposed by over 1000 signers of a petition to protect these wetlands that it would go through
- 2. The Nov Site plan leads to greatly increase traffic flow through the Woodcreek Neighborhood
- 3. It does not serve the needs of the new South Pond villages residents as well
- 4. It is opposed by Planning Staff
- 5. It is probably illegal

This is a long communication, but contains a lot of information that is relevant to your decision on this Site Plan.

We have heard a lot of words describe the problems that the South Pond Village development would impose on nearby residents. The NovSite plan that would put a road called South Pond Way to the North. This plan would significantly impact the wetlands that many others and I are working to protect. The idea was that this road might somehow solve traffic issues. I will show to you that unfortunately this damaging road would not significantly effect southbound traffic, but instead would route 85% of the traffic directly through the Woodcreek neighborhood. I wanted to talk about actual numbers to compare one plan against the other. The first number is 1038, that is the number of people who have signed a petition I started to urge the developer and Ann Arbor Planning Commission to protect these wetlands in part because of their natural beauty and because they serve as habitat to rare species including one particularly rare butterfly called the Dukes Skipper. I would ask council to read the names and the comments of the signers, most of which are Ann Arbor residents. Attached is a petition in favor of protecting this sensitive area. It is signed by 1038 Michigan residents; that's nearly enough to fill the power center.

Stanley Pollack for instance says: "Not every acre of land in our beautiful town was meant to be developed. Preserved this lovely area so that we can all enjoy the reason we choose to live here in the first place. This is one of the most lovely wetlands in Southern Michigan".

Every very single one of the signers I present to you today is a resident of Michigan and 72% of them live in Ann Arbor. Thus people who live here clearly want these wetlands to be preserved. I would ask Planning Commission to please at least glance over their heartfelt comments, which are attached.

A lot of people are also correctly worried that the new development will cause traffic problems; specifically increasing the congestion at the problematic Washtenaw and Chalmers intersection. Unfortunately, moving the road so that it goes north does not address this problem and does not improve emergency access.

The best access, in my view is the West (Chalmers) option, i.e. the extension of Woodcreek Blvd, as proposed by the April site plan. This is for two main reasons, it does not impact the wetlands, and it allows most of the South Pond Village traffic to essentially bypass the Woodcreek development by using the Woodcreek Blvd extension. The current plan completely opens up Algebe way to traffic, so most of the development generated traffic will now go *directly through* the Woodcreek neighborhood instead of using the Woodcreek Blvd extension. The only significant disadvantage of the West (Chalmers) option is that it does not increase the level of service of the Chalmers Washtenaw interchange but importantly according to a recent <u>traffic study</u>, *neither does the Northern access route*. This is stated clearly in the conclusions of the latest traffic study page 25 "The additional access (South Pond Way) to Huron River Drive will not relieve the congestion at the Washtenaw Avenue intersection with Chalmers Drive."

This is because 85% of people living in the development are expected to want to go South from the South Pond Village development toward Washtenaw not North toward East Huron River Dr simply because there are more destinations on Washtenaw to the South. Only a very few 15% would go north on South Pond Way through the wetlands impacting Northern access route. The recent traffic study, shows that the proposed road will be maximally used by only 8-13 drivers/hr in the morning and afternoon "rush". These few would have been easily accommodated on Chalmers which gets very very

light traffic north of Woodcreek Blvd. Please look at the actual numbers do not blindly accept residents hype and fears.

Even if the Algebe way is made emergency access only (an idea which died an early death for a number of reasons including the fire dept objections) and everybody in the new development are forced to go north on the road through the wetlands, most of them will just turn around and go south on Chalmers because that would then be the fastest way to Washtenaw, which will be the destination of 85% of the traffic independent of the Northern access being open or not. They will be frustrated and wondering why the city couldn't find a better way to access Washtenaw which is right next to their development. When they find out that the main reason was that their neighbors in Woodcreek successfully lobbied to completely eliminate all traffic through their neighborhood they will rightly wonder what kind of neighbors they are. Thus the Northern Access only idea would not serve the needs of the South Pond Villages residents well.

In terms of traffic, I thought a few additional actual numbers might help the Planning Commission in making the decision.

According to the traffic study, during morning and afternoon rush hour Washtenaw gets an average of 40 cars/min. East Huron River Dr. gets 13 cars/min. (So its also pretty busy, on a per lane basis its nearly as busy as Washtenaw.) Chalmers sees much less traffic. South of Woodcreek Blvd, Chalmers sees 1 car/ min. North of Woodcreek it sees only 1 car every 4 minutes. This is not a lot of traffic going either way, particularly north.

How much does the development add? It will add about 1 car per minute south of Woodcreek independent of if the northern access is built but only 1 car per every 6 minutes North of Woodcreek, if the northern access is NOT built, (~zero if it is)

Now, 2 cars per minute is not a lot of flow, while it is on Chalmers but people worry this additional southbound traffic will a problem when it hits Washtenaw. For the right turns are not so bad, during rush hours they are forecast by the new traffic study to go from an average of 22 seconds prior to the development to 29 seconds after the development is built. During nonrush hours the development will increase the average wait times about 2 seconds 15.5 to 17.5 sec.

The left turns however are thought to be a real problem, and the Chalmers/ Woodcreek residents have certainly emphasized this a lot. However the *real* data from video monitoring concerning the delay at Chalmers and Washtenaw shows it is nowhere near

as long as modeled in the traffic study and certainly not as long as claimed by the residents. You have to read to page 84 of the traffic study to see it, so I thought it is very possible you may have missed it. The measured delay turning left and right for southbound Chalmers traffic at Washtenaw going both right and left is actually only 16-17 seconds during rush hour! The computer model predicts a substantially longer delay (about 40 seconds increasing to 60 after the development for left turns). It looks like actual people are better at finding a slot in traffic than computers are.

How does the proposed Northern access road through the wetlands affect this flow south? The somewhat surprising answer is not in the slightest. This is made absolutely clear by the traffic study and Planning staff in their summery report agrees. Why? Southbound traffic will continue to go south, while northbound traffic will continue to go north. 85% will continue to go south, after the development is built, as before, because there are simply more desirable destinations South of the development along Washtenaw than to the North, which has the wilderness of South Pond, which is hardly a shopping destination. If the northern access route is built, the load on Chalmers north of woodcreek will increase, but only from one car every 4 minutes to one car every 2 and a half minutes. during rush hour. This is in not in any way heavy traffic. Putting a new road through with all the natural features impacts for a road that in peak periods will handle about one car every 6 minutes and in no way affect the delays at Washtenaw is ridiculous.

How about safety? Isn't it better to have a second road in case one gets blocked? For some vital functions where it is difficult to fix things before disaster strikes, like aircraft controls, redundancy is important for safety. But redundancy is usually wasteful. The new plan by substituting one road for another does not really add much redundancy except in Chalmers N of Woodcreek., which as I have pointed out above sees very very little traffic. One could imagine some disaster blocking this Northbound section of Chalmers but how often has this actually happened in the past in a way that couldn't be readily fixed in a reasonable timescale without loss of human life? I would guess rarely if ever. We could double up all power lines too to avoid power outages but at what cost?

The Woodcreek and Chalmers neighbors may think they support the new site plan because they cling to the hope that Algebe way would be made emergency access only, forcing all the residents of the new neighborhood to go north even though they are likely to want to go south. Historically 85% of the Woodcreek residents have historically chosen to go South to Washtenaw. There is no reason to think that the South Pond Village residents would make any different choices. However fire made it clear that if Algebe way was made emergency only, the northern access route would need to

boulevarded. This would greatly increase impacts to the wetlands and is unlikely to get either state or local approval. The traffic study is based on the idea that Algebe way is open access

City Planning staff does not support the Nov 2015 plan. In a letter dated Nov 25, 2015 to Mr. Covert

http://etrakit.a2gov.org/etrakit3/viewAttachment.aspx?Group=PROJECT&ActivityNo=SP 14-051&key=MK%3a1511300912049503

They state:

"Planning staff has reviewed the above project for the Third time and has the following comments: 1. Planning staff does not support the plan as presented. While it is acknowledged that the petitioner is attempting to address staff concerns with the current plan, a previous plan approved by city staff demonstrated that the project can be developed while minimizing impacts to natural features."

In fact this letter in response to the Nov plan is very short and the natural features impacts and the fact that an alternative plan exists that does not have these impacts is the major objection they have to the Nov plan.

More specifically according to the Natural Resources Review:

http://etrakit.a2gov.org/etrakit3/viewAttachment.aspx?Group=PROJECT&ActivityNo=SP 14-051&kev=KG%3a1511250118251386

"Staff does not support the current plan, more natural features are impacted through this plan, particularly related to woodlands, wetlands, open space (wetland) buffers, and floodplains; and there is a reasonable alternative (access off Chalmers/Clark Road) that would limit the disturbance to the natural features on the site. This site contains all of the natural features regulated by the City of Ann Arbor, woodlands, landmark trees, wetlands, open space buffers, floodplain and steep slopes. The previous site plan, with access off Chalmers/Clark Road, limited natural features disturbance to the minimum necessary for the reasonable use of the property, while protecting the high quality natural features on the north side of the site."

It also states:

"MDEQ/ACE Joint Wetland Permit Application. The statement in the application that the proposed access road to Huron River Drive is "City-required," and that the alternative off of Chalmers Road is not feasible because City of Ann Arbor Planning Commission did not approve the site plan with this access is not correct. Planning Commission is a recommending body; City Council is the ultimate approving body for this site plan and has not voted on this project yet, therefore, the Chalmers Road alternative is still a feasible and prudent alternative."

And:

"Note: Per Chapter 60, 5:212(3) (Use Permit Standards and Criteria), a City Wetland Use Permit shall not be issued unless the applicant can show either of the following: i. The proposed activity is primarily dependent upon being located in the wetland ii. A feasible and prudent alternative does not exist. Staff would not support the issuance of a City Wetland Use Permit because access there is a viable plan to access the site through the Chalmers/Clark Road and a feasible alternative exists. City Planning Commission not approving the project does not mean this alternative is not feasible. Planning Commission is a recommending body and City Council is the approving body; City Council has not voted on this project."

Thus this report makes it absolutely explicit that there exists a viable and feasible alternative plan that would not impact the wetlands.

The Natural Areas Preservation (NAP) reports

http://etrakit.a2gov.org/etrakit3/viewAttachment.aspx?Group=PROJECT&ActivityNo=SP 14-051&key=RG2%3a1511241105028884

http://etrakit.a2gov.org/etrakit3/viewAttachment.aspx?Group=PROJECT&ActivityNo=SP 14-051&key=RG2%3a1508181135158842

make similar points and mention explicit potential impacts to rare species:

"We strongly oppose the construction of an access road from the development north to Huron River Drive. The proposed road would be built very close to areas where rare plant and animal species have been documented, including Euphyes dukesi (Duke's skipper), which is state-threatened and legally protected, and Carex trichocarpa (Hairy-fruited sedge), which is a species of special concern Michigan. It is likely that construction activities so close to the wetland will have negative impacts on these species and their Natural Area Preservation NAP@a2gov.org 3875 E. Huron River Drive Ann Arbor, MI 48104 734.794.6627 City of Ann Arbor Community Services /Parks & Recreation www.a2gov.org habitats. This area may also potentially serve as habitat for the northern long-eared bat (Myotis septentrionalis), which is federally threatened. A survey should be conducted to assess potential NLEB habitat. In addition, ideal habitat for the Queen snake (Regina septemvittata), another species of special concern in Michigan, occurs in this wetland, and the snake has been documented on the north side of Huron River Drive. It is possible that it may also inhabit the wetlands south of the road, near the floodplain of Mallett's Creek."

In contrast to their opposition to the Nov Plan, city staff,

have signed off on the April plan

http://etrakit.a2gov.org/etrakit3/viewAttachment.aspx?Group=PROJECT&ActivityNo=SP 14-051&key=MG1%3a1504070244080731

"STAFF RECOMMENDATION Staff recommends that this petition be approved because it complies with all the applicable local, state, and federal laws, ordinances, standards, and regulations; the development would limit the disturbance of natural features to the minimum necessary to allow a reasonable use of the land; would not cause a public or private nuisance; and would not have a detrimental effect on public health, safety, or welfare."

Woodcreek Neighbors have objections to this April plan because it routes traffic through their neighborhood and as a result of this this plan has not been approved planning commission. In addition I note that the Nov plan actually routes more traffic directly through the woodcreek neighborhood because the alternative road in the south west corner of the April plan (the Woodcreek Blvd. extension) which would mostly bypass the woodcreek neighborhood is missing in the Nov plan leaving 85% of the traffic from the development going directly through woodcreek in the Nov plan. Once the Woodcreek Neighbors realize this they will very likely rise up in opposition to the Nov plan.

These sensitive wetlands impacted by the northern access route are the home of at least one critically imperiled species. For these reasons and because the addition of South Pond Way will have absolutely no effect on the development generated southbound traffic on Chalmers I, my over 1200 supporters are strongly opposed to the current site plan with it Northern access route. This area needs to be preserved. City staff are also opposed NAP points out that since other reasonable access routes are available that do not impact the wetlands this road is possibly even illegal. I would ask Planning Commission to listen to their citizens and staff and vote this second site plan down.

James Bardwell
Investigator, Howard Hughes Medical Institute.
Rowena G. Matthews Collegiate Professor of Molecular, Cellular, and Developmental Biology University of Michigan

phone 734-764-8028 Fax 734.615.4226 dept fax 734 647 0884 email <u>JBARDWEL@umich.edu</u> http://www.biology.lsa.umich.edu/research/labs/bardwell/

Office 4007a Nat Sci 830 N University Drive University of Michigan Ann Arbor, MI 48109-1048 Dear Ann Arbor Planning Commission, Matthew J. Kowalski, Ann Arbor City Planner, Scott Servoss, Assistant Vice President Commercial Special Assets Old National Bank, Christopher Taylor, Mayor of Ann Arbor, and Luke Golden, Department of Environmental Quality,

We are pleased to present you with this petition affirming this statement:

"Permanently preserve all of South Pond Wetlands drainage basin as a nature area and wildlife sanctuary."

Attached is a list of individuals who have added their names to this petition, as well as additional comments written by the petition signers themselves.

Sincerely, James Bardwell

Knute Nadelhoffer Ann Arbo, MI 48103 Jan 12, 2016 Donald S. Burian Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Dec 30, 2015 Kevin Eid Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Dec 3, 2015 Please preserve nature as much as possible. Mario Shammas Macomb, MI 48044 Dec 3, 2015 Patrick Comer Kentwood, MI 49508 Nov 25, 2015 Anna-Lisa Lawrence Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Nov 25, 2015 Tahra Luther Ypsilanti, MI 48197 Nov 24, 2015 Sin Ye Hwang Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 24, 2015 Tom Johnson Ann Arbor, MI 48109 Nov 24, 2015 Samuel Dexter, MI 48130 Nov 24, 2015 Joshua Morof Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 24, 2015 Pragya Mathur Ann Arbor, MI 48109

| Nov | 24 | 201 | 15 |
|-----------|--------------|------|----|
| 1 1 1 1 2 | Z + . | Z(1) | ., |

Taylor D Manett Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 24, 2015

Jane Chang Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 24, 2015

Timothy Brash Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 24, 2015

Moaz Sinan Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 24, 2015

Mark Roy Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Sep 11, 2015

I would hate to loose the character that many of the old homes and neighborhoods give a2

Renee Nilan Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Sep 11, 2015

Paul Meyers Ann Arbor ,, MI 48103 Sep 11, 2015

Chadd Corwin gregory, MI 48137 Sep 11, 2015

Sara Eicher Ann arbor, MI 48103 Sep 11, 2015

Noura Bashshur Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Sep 11, 2015

Leave the wetlands alone...City council shame on you

Patricia LaBreck Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Sep 11, 2015 Veronica Richard Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Aug 23, 2015

Sivi-Rae Hobrecht Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Aug 18, 2015

Danielle S Highland Park, MI 48309 Aug 17, 2015

Is it possible that some of the parkland acquisition money can be used to purchase the most critical portion of this parcel and a smaller scale development can occur on the remainder of the parcel?

Dave DeVarti Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Aug 12, 2015

Kathleen Peabody Ann Arbor, MI 48108 Aug 10, 2015

Elizabeth Jayko D. Lyon, MI 48178 Aug 8, 2015

Save wetlands

Yacine Rabhi Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Aug 8, 2015

Linda Britt Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Aug 7, 2015

Laura Pratt Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Aug 7, 2015

Jim Buck Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Aug 7, 2015

Francis O'Donnell Ferndale, MI 48220 Aug 7, 2015

| | Virginia Rogers Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Aug 7, 2015 |
|---------|--|
| | Jeanne Rem Detroit, MI 48223 Aug 7, 2015 |
| | Kathleen McMahon Ypsilanti, MI 48197 Aug 7, 2015 |
| | Linda Brown Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Aug 7, 2015 |
| | Barbara Carr Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Aug 7, 2015 |
| | Cathleen Longan Northville, MI 48168 Aug 6, 2015 |
| | William Kidd Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Aug 6, 2015 |
| | Kristen Schotts Ypsilanti, MI 48197 Aug 6, 2015 |
| | Cecile Sherwood Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Aug 6, 2015 |
| | aleahia thompson Plymouth, MI 48170 Aug 6, 2015 |
| save it | |
| | Manfred Schmidt ann arbor, MI 48108 Aug 6, 2015 |
| | Tamara Bond Ann Arbor, MI 48103-9294 |

| Aug | 6 | 201 | 5 |
|-----|----|-----|----|
| Aug | v, | 201 | ·J |

Mary Duff-Silverman Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Aug 6, 2015

Save this area as wet land

Tina Smith Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Aug 6, 2015

having been a member of PAC, the chair of GAC and on the NATAC committees and as a professional in aquatic ecology, i think that expanding the south pond park is important to the health of the Huron river

Dr. Catherine Riseng Ann Arbor, MI 48109-1041 Aug 6, 2015

Noemi Barabas Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Aug 6, 2015

Richard Geglio Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Aug 6, 2015

William Cron Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Aug 6, 2015

Drake Meadow Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Aug 6, 2015

Adrienne Haywood Ann Arbor, MI 48108 Aug 6, 2015

Carol Spencer Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Aug 6, 2015

rachel urbaniak northville, MI 48167 Aug 6, 2015

Margaret Cooper Saline, MI 48176

| Aug 6, 2015 |
|---|
| David Chesney Cement City, MI 49233 Aug 6, 2015 |
| Sakin Ypsilanti, MI 48198 Aug 6, 2015 |
| Janice Bishop Milan, MI 48160 Aug 6, 2015 |
| Pulte Homes has ruined my town, and I am sick of it. Support this petition, and others like it! End Urban Sprawl! |
| mark petricca Northville, MI 48167 Aug 6, 2015 |
| Way to go! |
| Caroline Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Aug 6, 2015 |
| Thomas M. Gwaltney PhD Ypsilanti, MI 48197 Aug 6, 2015 |
| Ervin Stewart Belleville, MI 48111 Aug 6, 2015 |
| Marshall Johnson South Lyon, MI 48178 Aug 6, 2015 |
| Catherine Ward Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Aug 6, 2015 |
| Gregory Bower Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Aug 6, 2015 |

Rama K Paruchuri Ann Arbor, MI 48108

| Aug 5, 2015 | | |
|--|--|--|
| Eula Eddy Chelsea, MI 48118 Aug 5, 2015 | | |
| Judi Pawloski Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Aug 5, 2015 | | |
| Daniel Young Canton, MI 48188 Aug 5, 2015 | | |
| Harriet Selin Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Aug 5, 2015 | | |
| Douglas Kelley Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Aug 5, 2015 | | |
| Connie Velin Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Aug 5, 2015 | | |
| Colleen Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Aug 5, 2015 | | |
| Joan Rosnblum Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Aug 5, 2015 | | |
| Fran Sears Manchester, MI 48158 Aug 5, 2015 | | |
| Debra Darden-Munsell Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Aug 5, 2015 | | |

As a resident of the greater Ann Arbor area, I am concerned that we are valuing luxury homes over natural assets.

Larry Bright Ypsilanti, MI 48197 Aug 5, 2015

| Susan Burke Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Aug 5, 2015 | |
|---|--|
| Anne S Chapple Ann Arbor, MI 48108 Aug 5, 2015 | |
| Patricia McCleary Ypsilanti, MI 48198 Aug 5, 2015 | |
| Chantelle Lussier Ann Arbor, MI 48108 Aug 5, 2015 | |
| Carol Billings Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Aug 5, 2015 | |
| Pam Howell Ypsilanti, MI 48197 Aug 5, 2015 | |
| Jeanine Center Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Aug 5, 2015 | |
| Karel Ann Arbor, MI 48108 Aug 5, 2015 | |
| Wendy Arntson Sylvan Twp, MI 48118 Aug 5, 2015 | |
| Daniel Leimeter Pinckney, MI 48169 Aug 5, 2015 | |
| Kay Mussee Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Aug 5, 2015 | |
| Lilly DeRamos Ypsilanti, MI 48197 Aug 5, 2015 | |

Lana Norbury Saline, MI 48176 Aug 5, 2015 Brian DuRoss Pinckney, MI 48169 Aug 5, 2015 Mac Scio Township, MI 48103 Aug 5, 2015 I totally agree. That area has many other features that make it worth preserving. Katta G. Murty Ann Arbor, MI 48109-2117 Aug 5, 2015 anna ercoli schnitzer ann arbor, MI 48103 Aug 5, 2015 Renna Ayyash ANN ARBOR, MI 48104 Aug 5, 2015 Anne Haas Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Aug 5, 2015 Martha Keefe Dexter, MI 48130 Aug 5, 2015 pennelope Blakely ann arbor, MI 48108 Aug 5, 2015 Robert Wilke Chelsea, MI 48118 Aug 5, 2015 Chelsea Miller Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Aug 3, 2015 George Bachmann

Milford, MI 48381-2158

Jul 24, 2015

Emily Howard Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Jun 22, 2015

Emily Schinske Ypsilanti, MI 48197 Jun 19, 2015

Without butterflies and bees we will die.

Veronica Schinske Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Jun 19, 2015

Katrina Sebolt Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Jun 19, 2015

Enough!

Claudette Brower Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Jun 18, 2015

George Kling Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Jun 18, 2015

Kitty B. Kahn Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Jun 18, 2015

Monica Ann Arbor, MI 48108 Jun 18, 2015

Wetlands are critical and must be saved.

Rebecca Jacobsen Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Jun 17, 2015

Julie Babcock Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Jun 17, 2015

Stacy Gillett Coyle Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Jun 17, 2015 Kelly Allen Ann arbor, MI 48105 Jun 17, 2015 Anat Belasen Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Jun 17, 2015 Laura Lacey Knowles Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Jun 17, 2015 Vivienne Armentrout ANN ARBOR, MI 48103-3015 Jun 17, 2015 Pavel Godfrey Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Jun 17, 2015 Laura Kasischke Chelsea, MI 48118 Jun 16, 2015 James Dean Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Jun 16, 2015 Daniela Knoefler Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Jun 16, 2015 Lorraine Coulter Saline, MI 48176 Jun 16, 2015 Molly Wysong Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Jun 16, 2015 **Daniel Fisher** Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Jun 16, 2015

Bob Conway
Niles, MI 49120
Jun 15, 2015

Justine Trowbridge
Niles, MI 49120
Jun 15, 2015

Linda kent Novi, MI 48374 May 5, 2015

Not every acre of land in our beautiful town was meant to be developed. Preserved this lovely area so that we can all enjoy the reason we choose to live here in the first place. One of the most lovely wetlands in Southern Michigan.

Stanley Pollack Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Apr 9, 2015

Michelle Taverner novi, MI 48374 Apr 2, 2015

Lauren B Howell, MI 48855 Feb 22, 2015

Henry Julicher Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Feb 3, 2015

Katie MacGillivray Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Jan 22, 2015

We do not need more population or more development in Ann Arbor and the Ann Arbor area. We have enough already!

Roger Kuhlman Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Jan 22, 2015

Kelly Kempter Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Jan 19, 2015 Katherine Bemish Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Jan 18, 2015

Once green space is developed it is gone forever. The city needs to do more to purchase these parcels to protect them for future generations to enjoy and as recharge zones for air and water quality, plants, and wildlife

Sheila edsall Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Jan 17, 2015

Martha Hill Ann Arbor, MI 48103-3238 Jan 16, 2015

Michael Levine Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Jan 16, 2015

Dorothy Nordness Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Jan 16, 2015

Protect the best

James Cather Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Jan 16, 2015

The Huron River and Gallup Pond are our city's best resources. Don't sell out to more private housing and big developers.

Phyllis Valentine Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Jan 16, 2015

Louisa Abbott Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Jan 16, 2015

cynthia edwards ann arbor, MI 48103 Jan 16, 2015

Herbert G. Pfabe Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Jan 15, 2015 Some would have the voice of the citizen completely removed from the planning and development process, to that I say - NO WAY. Stop this development, and protect what few natural areas Ann Arbor has left, for future generations; and preserve those things that make our town special.

Jeffrey Hayner Ann ARbor, MI 48105 Jan 15, 2015

farouq shafie ann arbor, MI 48105 Jan 15, 2015

I moved to ann arbor in 1974 and have watched the never ending construction of highrise buildings, and the loss of so much open space to developments. Let's preserve what's left of Ann Arbor and keep places like the South Pond wetlands from being destroyed.

phyllis ponvert Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Jan 15, 2015

Alan Haber Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Jan 15, 2015

Galen Wood Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Jan 15, 2015

Braxton Blake Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Jan 15, 2015

Karen deslierres Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Jan 14, 2015

Libby Hunter Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Jan 14, 2015

Doug Cowherd ANN ARBOR, MI 48103 Jan 14, 2015 This same old pattern emerges. Ruin a unique area so more people can 'enjoy' it while some fat cat developer massages his ego by building more Monopoly 'hotels'. Ann Arbor, if tyou are reall as greaan as you claim you will put and end to this proposition. Tell Putle to build in Canton where they don't seem to care how ugly overdevelopment makes a living space. Tired of realtors and developers controlling this town.

David Wak Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Jan 14, 2015

It should be ILLEGAL for any new developmen that existing water quality and quality species habit with endemic flora/ fauna. New subdivisions do not belong on this parcel of critical wildlife habitat.

scott newell ann arbor, MI 48105 Jan 14, 2015

James D'Amour MI, MI 48104 Jan 14, 2015

Kate McCune Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Dec 20, 2014

Lynden Kelly Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Dec 20, 2014

gerd kyhlberg Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Dec 19, 2014

arielle harnish Grand Haven, MI 49417 Dec 10, 2014

Jeremy Schroeder Ypsilanti, MI 48197 Dec 1, 2014

Sarah Jarzembowski Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Dec 1, 2014

Catherine Marquardt Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 25, 2014

| Laura Buttitta Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Nov 25, 2014 |
|--|
| Jon Goldstein Dexter, MI 48130 Nov 25, 2014 |
| Mingxue Gu Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 24, 2014 |
| Ann Scott Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 24, 2014 |
| Holly Turula Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Nov 24, 2014 |
| Christina Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 24, 2014 |
| Steven Mullaney Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Nov 24, 2014 |
| Rachel White Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 24, 2014 |
| T Hetzel ann arbor, MI 48103 Nov 24, 2014 |
| Shaugn Harris Dexter, MI 48130 Nov 23, 2014 |
| Wendy allen Park, MI 48101 Nov 23, 2014 |
| Nicole Sefton Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 23, 2014 |

Sharon Roberts Grass Lake, MI 49240 Nov 22, 2014

Lorne Forstner Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 22, 2014

This is awful. I have always been proud of the dedication to preserving natural habitats in Ann Arbor and this proposal makes me ashamed.

Sara Forstner ann arbor, MI 48104 Nov 22, 2014

Anne Rueter Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 22, 2014

It's important for us city dwellers to have these nearby nature areas. Thanks for your good work!

Larry and Nancy Goldstein Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 22, 2014

Dilip Das Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 22, 2014

Louis Cicciarelli Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 22, 2014

for the Ann Arbor Planning Commission

Kathleen Laritz Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 22, 2014

Aaron Padgen-Soucy Dexter, MI 48130 Nov 21, 2014

whitney Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 21, 2014

Enough already!

Judith Schmidt Ann Arbor, MI 48108-2030 Nov 21, 2014

David Szczygiel Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 21, 2014

Dan Sun Ann Arbor, MI 48108 Nov 21, 2014

Valerie Hintzen Grosse Pointe, MI 48230 Nov 21, 2014

Judy Stone Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 20, 2014

harold juran ann arbor, MI 48105 Nov 20, 2014

I am the official Butterfly count compiler for Ann Arbor City and this is an natural area well worth preserving.

JOhn Swales Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 20, 2014

Karl Bosse Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 20, 2014

Jane Ratcliffe Ypsilanti, MI 48198 Nov 20, 2014

Water and water quality are crucial to ALL life. Wetlands provide incredibly valuable water filtration, wildlife nursery and water reservoir needs. The cost of those needs FAR outweigh the homes, which could be situated anywhere.

Kirsten Mowrey Ypsilanti, MI 48197 Nov 20, 2014

Mary McKeever Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Nov 20, 2014 Virginia E Hamori-Ota Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Nov 20, 2014 Elizabeth Fisher Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Nov 20, 2014 Ingrid Herkhof Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 20, 2014 Marge Cramton Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 20, 2014 Please do not build on the South Pond Wetlands drainage basin. Please preserve it permanently as a nature/wildlife sanctuary. elizabeth hurwitz ann arbor, MI 48103-3115 Nov 20, 2014 Ellen McCarthy Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 20, 2014 Dallas Moore Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 20, 2014 Greg Schutz Ann Arbor, MI 48108 Nov 20, 2014 Kelly Allen Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Nov 20, 2014 Paul Campbell Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 20, 2014

Please stand up to the big developers and preserve what is sacred, fragile and endangered.

Terry Blackhawk Detroit, MI 48207 Nov 20, 2014

Shonda Bottke Ann Arbor, MI 48108-1734 Nov 20, 2014

I love the South Pond area. My parents have a home in that area. It would be a shame to see that beautiful area destroyed by development. Ann Arbor needs to protect some of the areas that make the area special. I know people moving out of the City because of heavy development.

Terrin Bell Ypsilanti, MI 48198 Nov 20, 2014

Alana DeRiggi Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 20, 2014

James, we'll talk. I'll be back in two days, and I'd like to work with you. Buzz

William Alexander Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 20, 2014

Arcadio Ramirez Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 20, 2014

Jason Kahn Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 20, 2014

Draining this swampy area for construction makes no sense. The chances are that the engineering will not prevent the new structures from flooding due to cost control issues. Wetlands are the most bioactive, productive ecosystems on the planet, and most of them are already gone. Save this one.

E. Daniel Ayres Ypsilanti, MI, MI 48197 Nov 20, 2014

Thanks for the heads up, Neal.

Stephen Schewe Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Development adjacent to the wetlands could undo years of effort to reduce runoff to the Huron River Watershed.

Jane Hayes Ann Arbor, MI 48104

Nov 19, 2014

Nancy Schewe

Ann Arbor, MI 48103

Nov 19, 2014

David Quinn

Ann Arbor, MI 48103

Nov 19, 2014

Nicholas Harp

Ypsilanti, MI 48197

Nov 19, 2014

Alexa Bandeian

Ann Arbor, MI 48104

Nov 19, 2014

Jack Gillard

Ann Arbor, MI 48105

Nov 19, 2014

Darlene Syed

Ann Arbor, MI 48108

Nov 19, 2014

Jeremy Stoll

Willis, MI 48191

Nov 19, 2014

Monica Rico

Ann Arbor, MI 48103

Nov 19, 2014

John Sprentall

Ann Arbor, MI 48104

Nov 19, 2014

Keith Taylor

Ann Arbor, MI 48103-4007

Nov 19, 2014

| Michael Gates Ann Arbor, MI 4 Nov 19, 2014 | 8108 | | |
|---|------|--|--|
| Ilona Ann Arbor, MI 4 Nov 19, 2014 | 8108 | | |
| Neal R. Foster Ann Arbor, MI 4 Nov 19, 2014 | 8105 | | |
| Megan Levad Ann Arbor, MI 4 Nov 19, 2014 | 8103 | | |
| Surojit Sural Ann Arbor, MI 4 Nov 19, 2014 | 8105 | | |
| Allison okuyama Ann Arbor, MI 4 Nov 19, 2014 | | | |
| Pamela Kittel Ann Arbor, MI 4 Nov 19, 2014 | 8108 | | |
| Dillon Hendrick Saline, MI 48176 Nov 19, 2014 | į | | |
| Theo Eggermont Ann Arbor, MI 4 Nov 19, 2014 | | | |
| Cat Taylor Ann Arbor, MI 4 Nov 19, 2014 | 8108 | | |
| Amy Sutton Ann Arbor, MI 4 Nov 19, 2014 | 8104 | | |
| Elizabeth Tank Ann Arbor, MI 4 Nov 19, 2014 | 8104 | | |

| Katie Soleimanpour Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 19, 2014 |
|---|
| Morgan Penny Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 19, 2014 |
| Neena Vemuri Dexter, MI 48130 Nov 19, 2014 |
| Jessica M Longton tecumseh, MI 49286 Nov 19, 2014 |
| Wallace Chan Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Nov 19, 2014 |
| Kristen Ypsilanti, MI 48197 Nov 19, 2014 |
| Lorena Lazo de la Vega ANN ARBOR, MI 48104 Nov 19, 2014 |
| Elizabeth Mann Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 19, 2014 |
| Chase Rakowski Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Nov 19, 2014 |
| Lu Yu Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 19, 2014 |
| Wendy Li Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 19, 2014 |
| Andy Sell Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Nov 19, 2014 |

Ricardo D'Oliveira Albanus Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 19, 2014

Please consider the potential social and economic benefits of a wetlands preserve in your considerations. Every piece of protected land makes a large difference in connecting our already fragmented landscapes.

Gianna Petito Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 19, 2014

Daphne Bazopoulou Ypsilanti, MI 48197 Nov 19, 2014

Elena Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 19, 2014

Beth Dorgay Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Nov 19, 2014

Patrick Flannery ANN ARBOR, MI 48104 Nov 19, 2014

Sheila Schueller Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 19, 2014

Brian Fadie Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 19, 2014

Stefania Almazan Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 19, 2014

Anna Galland Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 19, 2014

Do not build houses on the South Pond Wetlands!! We need to preserve our nature!!

Winnie Wholey Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Nov 19, 2014

Janice Loffreda-Wren Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Nov 19, 2014 Ding He Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 19, 2014 Susan Smith Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 19, 2014 Marsha CHAMBERLIN Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 19, 2014 Adam Lauver Ypsilanti, MI 48198 Nov 19, 2014 Brian Larsen Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 19, 2014 Allison Dupzyk Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Nov 19, 2014 Jessica McCarty Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 19, 2014 Please preserve the wetlands as green space. Ann Arbor is famous, and loved, for its commitment to green spaces and to NOT making every decisions with only monetary gain as a goal. Please continue this tradition. Steve Caird Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 19, 2014 Arthur Endsley Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 19, 2014 Raechelle Manis Ypsilanti, MI 48197

Nov 19, 2014

Diane Flasch Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Nov 19, 2014

Danielle LaVaque-Manty Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 19, 2014

If you need a place to build memansions, take out one of the many golf courses in Ann Arbor!

Gina Brandolino Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 19, 2014

Laura Robinson Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 19, 2014

Elaina Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Nov 19, 2014

David Rogawski Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 19, 2014

jackie mann Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 19, 2014

This plan will be outrageously destructive. Please stop it in its tracks NOW

Julian Levinson Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 19, 2014

Please stop this now!

Lisa Makman Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 19, 2014

Natacha Bohin Ann Arbor, MI 48108 Nov 19, 2014

Christie Rodriguez Ann Arbor, MI 48105

| Nov 19, 2014 | |
|---|--|
| Raymond Cavalcante Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 19, 2014 | |
| Colin Delaney Ann Arbor, MI 48109 Nov 19, 2014 | |
| Sophina Taitano Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Nov 19, 2014 | |
| Jhansi Leslie Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 19, 2014 | |
| Austin Cacciaglia Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 19, 2014 | |
| Vedran Catovic Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 18, 2014 | |
| James Park Ann arbor, MI 48104 Nov 18, 2014 | |
| Anke Kaufmann Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 18, 2014 | |
| Sabrina Sayle Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 18, 2014 | |
| Jan Dahl Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 18, 2014 | |
| Nicholas Martin Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 18, 2014 | |
| Marc Paradiso ANN ARBOR, MI 48104 Nov 18, 2014 | |

| Zachary Abbott Ypsilanti, MI 48197 Nov 18, 2014 | | |
|--|--|--|
| Derek Frasure Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Nov 18, 2014 | | |
| Mohammed Akaaboune Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 18, 2014 | | |
| Yidan Liu Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 18, 2014 | | |
| Jacob Menke Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Nov 18, 2014 | | |
| Jennifer Metsker Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 18, 2014 | | |
| Joshua Duval Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 18, 2014 | | |
| Mika Kennedy Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 18, 2014 | | |
| Joshua miller Ann Arbor, MI 48108 Nov 18, 2014 | | |
| Emily Goedde Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 18, 2014 | | |
| John Knott Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 18, 2014 | | |
| Mark Creekmore Ann Arbor, MI 48103-6105 Nov 18, 2014 | | |

Ashley Broas Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 18, 2014 Jane Johnson Saline, MI 48176 Nov 18, 2014 Scott Beal Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 18, 2014 Julie Ellison Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 18, 2014 David Halperin MI, United States 48105-1067 Nov 18, 2014 Brenda Marshall Manchester, MI 48158 Nov 18, 2014 Denise Looker Ypsilanti, MI 48197 Nov 18, 2014 Aric Knuth Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 18, 2014 Gregg Crane Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 18, 2014

This development of the South Pond Wetlands is in Ann Arbor, MI where I live and I do support James Bardwell's fight to preserve these wetlands.

Jo Ann Marcoux Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 18, 2014

Anthony Cece Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 18, 2014

| Andrea Beauchamp Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 18, 2014 | |
|---|--|
| Jacqueline Glebe Ann Arbor, MI 48109 Nov 18, 2014 | |
| Erik Nielsen Dexter, MI 48130 Nov 18, 2014 | |
| Kristine Snyder Portage, MI 49024 Nov 18, 2014 | |
| Kwoon Wong Ann Arbor, MI 48109 Nov 18, 2014 | |
| Michael Vincent Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 18, 2014 | |
| Nebibe Mutlu Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 18, 2014 | |
| Kimberley Ellis Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 18, 2014 | |
| Anuj Kumar Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 18, 2014 | |
| Orie Shafer Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 18, 2014 | |
| Jiaxing Li ann arbor, MI 48104 Nov 17, 2014 | |

There is plenty of farm land around Ann Arbor. Develop there if you must

Stefan Walter Ann Arbor, MI 48103

| Nov 17, 2014 | | |
|---|--|--|
| Alyssa Lau Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 17, 2014 | | |
| Maryam Khodadost Mi, MI 48105 Nov 17, 2014 | | |
| Haoxing Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 17, 2014 | | |
| Diane Spillane ann arbor, MI 48105 Nov 17, 2014 | | |
| Kaitlyn Norman Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Nov 17, 2014 | | |
| Ann Marie Macara Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Nov 17, 2014 | | |
| Justin Randall Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Nov 17, 2014 | | |
| Yanzhuang Wang Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 17, 2014 | | |
| Harper L Jocque Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 17, 2014 | | |
| Cunming Duan ann arbor, MI 48109 Nov 17, 2014 | | |
| Alisha John Howell, MI 48855 Nov 17, 2014 | | |
| Zepeng Yao Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 17, 2014 | | |

I arrived in Ann Arbor just a few months ago, but the delightful environment is one of the reasons that brought me here and simply put me in a happy mood every single day when I'm on the road. Nature deserves the most careful protection, for the sake of all the locals, not only people, but all the living creatures around us.

Lihan Xie Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Nov 17, 2014

Hafiz Rothi Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Nov 17, 2014

Martha Snyder Ypsilanti, MI 48197 Nov 17, 2014

Janet Price Ann Arbor, MI 48108 Nov 17, 2014

Jenna Clem Ypsilanti, MI 48197 Nov 17, 2014

Chen Zhang Ann Arbor, MI 48109 Nov 17, 2014

I have seen Pulte's destruction and wanton disregard for nature in Brighton, MI. I do not want it repeated

Ken Balazovich Brighton, MI 48116 Nov 17, 2014

Qi Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Nov 17, 2014

In support for nature preservation

Xinran Li Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Nov 17, 2014

Gail Kuhnlein Saline, MI 48176 Nov 17, 2014

Xu Liu Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 17, 2014 Linda Zimmer Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Nov 17, 2014 Mary Carr BELLEVILLE, MI 48111 Nov 17, 2014 Jordan Rowley Whitmore Lake, MI 48189 Nov 17, 2014 Lara Kramer-Smith Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 17, 2014 Cynthia Carl Ann Arbor, MI 48105-1553 Nov 17, 2014 Jayakrishnan Nandakumar Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 17, 2014 It is important to preserve this area for our future generations to have clean environment. Santhadevi Jeyabalan Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Nov 17, 2014 Brian Walsh Brighton, MI 48116 Nov 17, 2014 Pamela A. Raymond Ernst Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 17, 2014 Catherine Collins Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 17, 2014 Xin Wen Ann Arbor, MI 48105

| Nov 17, 2014 | | |
|--|--|--|
| Adnan Syed Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 17, 2014 | | |
| Christopher Sifuentes Ann Arbor, MI 48108 Nov 17, 2014 | | |
| Diane Durfy Pinckney, MI 48169 Nov 17, 2014 | | |
| Kenneth M Cadigan Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Nov 17, 2014 | | |
| Ariel Harden Ypsilanti, MI 48197 Nov 17, 2014 | | |
| Meiyan Jin Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 17, 2014 | | |
| Nadia Perez Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 17, 2014 | | |
| Kelly Feng Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Nov 17, 2014 | | |
| David Hufnagel Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 17, 2014 | | |
| William Hirst Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 17, 2014 | | |
| Ling Huang Ann Arbor, MI 48109 Nov 17, 2014 | | |
| Jonathon Combs Ann Arbor, MI 48108 Nov 17, 2014 | | |

Yan Hao Ann Arbor, MI 48104-8320 Nov 17, 2014 Po-Ju Chen Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Nov 17, 2014 Jianming Li Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 17, 2014 Lyle Simmons MI, MI 48103 Nov 17, 2014 Rafiqa Ameziane Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 17, 2014 John Kuwada Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Nov 17, 2014 Matthew Chapman Ann Arbor, MI, MI 48103 Nov 17, 2014 Eric Macks Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 17, 2014 Jean Battles Linden, MI 48451 Nov 16, 2014 Margaret Sivertson Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 16, 2014 Enough with the starter mansions. L.R. Tourbin Ann Arbor, MI 48108 Nov 16, 2014 Karen Hale

MoveOn.org

Ann Arbor, MI 48104

| Nov | 16 | 20 | 114 |
|------|----|------|-------------|
| INOV | 10 | . 41 | <i>)</i> 14 |

Jessica Sendra Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 16, 2014

Sarah innes Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 16, 2014

Deborah Kennard Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 16, 2014

Joan Overmire Ann Arbor, MI 48108 Nov 15, 2014

Overdevelopment at it's worst! This will cause gridlock at the very least .

Mark Johnston Okemos, MI 48864 Nov 15, 2014

This proposed development violates every principal of sound planning to preserve and protect our natural resources; the traffic problems it would create are huge and would impact Washtenaw's already almost impassable traffic jams.

Donald D. MacMullan Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 15, 2014

John Allison Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Nov 14, 2014

Martha Claus Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Nov 13, 2014

Kristen Gustafson Ferndale, MI 48220 Nov 11, 2014

Aaron Hammer Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 11, 2014

Carol hellman Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 8, 2014 kat nolan ann arbor, MI 48104 Nov 8, 2014 lakshmi raman Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Nov 8, 2014 Menakka Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 8, 2014 Suzanne Williams Ypsilanti, MI 48197-3739 Nov 8, 2014 Elena Delbanco Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 8, 2014 Jan Barney Newman Ann Arbor, MI 49105 Nov 8, 2014 Please save this beautiful area. Prue Rosenthal Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 8, 2014 Aaron London East Lansing, MI 48825 Nov 8, 2014 Naim Edwards Detroit, MI 48214 Nov 7, 2014

Put those big houses someplace else!

Susan Beecher Chelsea, MI 48118 Nov 6, 2014 Peter Stine Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 5, 2014

costs of infrastructure and providing services to new subdivisions often exceed the increase in tax base. undeveloped land offers future options.

matthew graff Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 4, 2014

Enough with the McMansions!! More parks, please!

Cheryl Brown Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 4, 2014

Brian Burkett Ypsilanti, MI 48197 Nov 4, 2014

Nathan Adams Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 4, 2014

Kathy Melmoth Pittsford, MI 49271 Nov 4, 2014

Dagmar Moore Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 4, 2014

jeri elie ann arbor, MI 48103 Nov 3, 2014

Carrie McClintock Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 3, 2014

Problems: discharge from large homes affecting the Skipper butterfly, and traffic congestion without a ready remedy

Deborah Nystrom Ann Arbor, MI 48108 Nov 3, 2014 There's little enough left. Keep this pristine. Barbara Murphy Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 3, 2014 Patrice Flower Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Nov 3, 2014 Charlene Hancock Ann Arbor, MI, MI 48105 Nov 2, 2014 Richard Han Ann Arbor, MI 48103-5290 Nov 2, 2014 Tracey Wentz Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Nov 2, 2014 J. Richards Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 2, 2014 Renee McPhail Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Nov 2, 2014 Martha Mayo Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 2, 2014 kathleen timberlake ann arbor, MI 48103 Nov 1, 2014 M Walker Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 1, 2014 Elaine Maher Ann Arbor, MI 48108 Nov 1, 2014 rose diliscia ann arbor, MI 48104

| Nov | 1 | 20 | ۱1 | 1 |
|------|----|----|-----|---|
| INUV | Ι. | | , , | + |

Lora Myers Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 1, 2014

Jenny Pruitt Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Nov 1, 2014

I support this and want to sign

Joan Axelrod Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 1, 2014

This area is one of the most beautiful in the Ann Arbor area. When I was on the Parks Commission, we considered this for another developer and rejected development of this area. Such a development would destroy the biological integrity of the area. Please ask the developer to donate the property to Ann Arbor.

Linda Safdi Langmore Ann, MI 48103 Nov 1, 2014

too many mcmansions…not enough conservation….

christine mackowiak dexter, MI 48130 Nov 1, 2014

Patricia Shure Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 1, 2014

Marlene Ross Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 1, 2014

larry hauptman ann arbor, MI 48103 Nov 1, 2014

howard gold Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 1, 2014

Henry Wright Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Nov 1, 2014

Teresa Russler-Devall Ann Arbor,, MI 48103 Nov 1, 2014 Nitya Sethuraman Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Nov 1, 2014 Susan miller Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 1, 2014 Kathy Braun Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 1, 2014 jocelyne B Rinker Dexter, MI 48130 Nov 1, 2014 this is an environmentally sensitive area which we need to protect alesia lapinsky ann arbor, MI 48105

Other communities are creating wetlands. This proposal destroys them. 73 new giant houses are not needed nor are they in the best interests of the environment.

jan onder ann arbor, MI 48104 Nov 1, 2014

Nov 1, 2014

Carolyn Morado Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 1, 2014

Piotr Michalowski Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 1, 2014

Josephine Kelsey Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nov 1, 2014

Francine Dolins Ann Arbor, MI 48105-9617 Nov 1, 2014 Janis Appleton Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Nov 1, 2014

Anthony Collings ANN ARBOR, MI 48105 Oct 31, 2014

Destroying the wetlands would be an outrage.

Ellen Halter Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 31, 2014

This is a beautiful area that must be preserved.

Marcia Valenstein Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 31, 2014

LAW Brakel Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 31, 2014

margaret britt ann arbor, MI 48104 Oct 31, 2014

Catherine Allen Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 31, 2014

This is a disgusting proposal!!!

Penelope Crawford Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 31, 2014

Barbara Smuts Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 31, 2014

Rebecca Wright Manistee, MI 49660 Oct 27, 2014

Jan taylor Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 27, 2014

Kathleen Jackson ANN ARBOR, MI 48108 Oct 27, 2014

Heather Moon Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 27, 2014

Jennifer Krans Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 26, 2014

I'm a resident of Ann Arbor. I walk in Gallup Park and Furstenberg Nature Area. I urge members of the Planning Commission, Ann Arbor City Planner, and Mayor Taylor to reject building a road through South Pond. Taxpayers have support maintaining natural areas and parks. Preserve South Pond!

nancy witter ann arbor, MI 48105 Oct 26, 2014

Whatever monetary gains that are expected are not worth the loss of this nature area. Please vote no.

gretchen grey ann arbor, MI 48103 Oct 25, 2014

Ann Andrusiak Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 25, 2014

Nancy Sitterley Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 24, 2014

Please permanently preserve all of South Pond wetlands drainage basin as a nature area and wildlife sanctuary.

Rowena Conahan Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 23, 2014

Dorothy G Mantela Fenton, MI 48430 Oct 23, 2014

Jill Hagan Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Nancy McKay Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 23, 2014

Please help save this gorgeous little bit of paradise!

Sandra Helm Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 22, 2014

Sharon Simonton Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 22, 2014

We just moved to the Woodcreek Subdivision and did not realize how much traffic was part of Washtenaw and Chalmers. To add more houses and cars to that area would be irresponsible and impact the environment negatively.

Christine Asidao Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 22, 2014

Devika Choudhuri Ypsilanti, MI 48197 Oct 22, 2014

Larry Nooden Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 22, 2014

Sachsenhauser Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 22, 2014

Stephen Rapundalo Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 22, 2014

Destruction of a natural wildlife area and habitat shouldn't be allowed since there isn't much left.

Doug Benit Ann Arbor, MI 48108 Oct 21, 2014

Steven ann arbor, MI 48103 Oct 21, 2014

Noreen Aziz Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 21, 2014 Chunyu Wan Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 21, 2014 Mark L. Wilson Ann Arbor, MI 48109-2029 Oct 21, 2014 Daniel Katz Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 20, 2014 Lynne Aspnes Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 20, 2014 crystal jenkins Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 20, 2014 Lissa Perrin Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 20, 2014 Save the wetlands!!! Crystal Conway Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 20, 2014 Roberta Knox Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 20, 2014 John Macorkindale Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 20, 2014 Claudia Sauer Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 20, 2014

we do not need any more deforestation in our area and eutrophication of our wetlands

jola kukowska an arbor, MI 48105 Oct 20, 2014

Nadia Nazir ann arbor, MI 48104 Oct 20, 2014

This area is a nature treasure, let's preserve it!

George Papadopoulos Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 20, 2014

There's more value for Ann Arbor residents in keeping this parcel undeveloped.

George Fisher Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 20, 2014

Please vote to choose parks, wetlands, and green spaces to keep Ann Arbor an environmentally viable and livable city.

Deborah Campbell Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 20, 2014

John Graham Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 20, 2014

Perhaps Mark O'Brien, Collection Manager of the UM's Museum of Zoology Insect Division, would be a useful contact in reaching SE MI's amateur lepidoperist and entomologist communities. They should have an interest in preserving the Duke's Skipper.

William R. Dawson Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 20, 2014

Who would want to develop this beautiful area that is the home of many wonderful furry friends, and beautiful creatures like rare butterflies as well. Obviously, not people who live int he City and call it home. Ann Arbor should use Greenbelt money and acquire this land.

Monique Gennari Ann Arbor, MI 48106 Oct 20, 2014

| Saroya Cicero Ann Arbor, MI 4 Oct 20, 2014 | 48103 | | |
|--|-------|--|--|
| Dawn Cicero Ann Arbor, MI 4 Oct 20, 2014 | 48103 | | |
| Caroline B Smit Port Hope, MI 4 Oct 20, 2014 | | | |
| Jessica A.S. Leta Ann Arbor, MI 4 Oct 20, 2014 | | | |
| Melanie Grabark Temperance, MI Oct 20, 2014 | | | |
| Marsie Klug Ann Arbor, MI 4 Oct 20, 2014 | 48105 | | |
| Arvydas Tamku Ann Arbor, MI 4 Oct 20, 2014 | | | |
| Tanya Kotlyar Ann Arbor, MI 4 Oct 20, 2014 | 48104 | | |
| Mary Ann Trem Ann Arbor, MI 4 Oct 20, 2014 | | | |
| Rosemary Rader Ann Arbor, MI 4 Oct 20, 2014 | | | |
| Boris Bondin Ann Arbor, MI 4 Oct 20, 2014 | 48104 | | |
| Dr Anna Dobrac Ann Arbor, MI 4 Oct 20, 2014 | | | |

Christine Doman Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 20, 2014

Kathleen Nolan Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 20, 2014

Christine BARRERA-DULGER ypsilanti, MI 48197 Oct 20, 2014

Susan Elliker Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 20, 2014

Kathy Herd St. Clair Shores, MI 48082 Oct 20, 2014

Abdulhameed Aziz Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 20, 2014

Linda Plona Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 20, 2014

Carol Furtado Ann arbor, MI 48103 Oct 20, 2014

There is absolutely no need for this. We have developers from all over the country coming into Ann Arbor to develop with no respect for your environment. We have some who come to our town make a mess and leave with no consequences. We don't need this development.

Jeri Burbank Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 19, 2014

Shekinah Errington Ypsilanti, MI 48197-7014 Oct 19, 2014

Mimi Becigneul Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 19, 2014 Suzanne Eastman Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 19, 2014

Aprille McKay Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 19, 2014

We do NOT need more developments in this town. We need to protect the few natural resources we have left.

Abby Humphrey Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 19, 2014

Please save the integrity of South Pond. No large subdivisions needed!

Mary Amoe Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 19, 2014

Jennie Allan Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 19, 2014

Please consider what could happen if we just keep building these gigantic homes . For what? And what's the Green Belt all about if we can't include the animals who live in these habitats? Please decide to save our wildlife/wetlands!

Pat Stejskal Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 19, 2014

Dawn Backburn Saline, MI 48176 Oct 19, 2014

Layla Ananda Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 19, 2014

No more McMansions on our wetlands!

Megan Hocking Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 19, 2014

Ann R. Agler Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 19, 2014

Linda Vincent Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 19, 2014

Donita Grinnell Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 19, 2014

Ruth Lewis Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 19, 2014

If the proposed development would have a negative impact on the South Pond Wetlands, which is adjacent to the Huron River itself, I would think that this alone would be enough reason to prevent building so close to the nature area.

James Clark Ann Arbor, MI 48108 Oct 19, 2014

Please don't approve this development which would have a negitative effect on critical local wet lands.

Virginia Reese Ann Arbor, Mi, MI 48103 Oct 19, 2014

marijo grogan chelsea, MI 48118 Oct 19, 2014

anthony huhn ypsilanti, MI 48198 Oct 19, 2014

Caring for our wildlife is important to our environment

Mary Ann Marquardt Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 19, 2014

Maura Higgins Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 18, 2014

Ahmet Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 18, 2014 please do not let this land be developed.

Sharon St.Mary Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 18, 2014

PLEASE! Cant we STOP doing things like development on wetlands just for money? Is there SOMETHING in the builder's petition that doesn't meet city standards? Why do we need more people?

Judith Macomber Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 18, 2014

Sharon Gambin Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 18, 2014

Any construction and development near surface waters and wetlands should require strict restrictions. Our waters can only take so much abuse.

David Brzezinski Ann Arbor, MI 48108 Oct 18, 2014

Margaret Pooler Ann Arbor, MI 48108 Oct 18, 2014

We have a lot of housing in Ann Arbor. We don't have a lot of butterflies. There are many in danger and we all want our children and grandchildren to be able to live in a diverse and healthy place.

Cinda Hocking Ann Arbor, MI 48102 Oct 18, 2014 I hope those opposed with look carefully at the documents going to Planning Commission, and find ways in which the petitioner has failed to meet city standards (in the zoning ordinances and regulations of the planning dept.) Planning commission is bound by law and cannot deny a petition unless there is a legal reason to deny it. A denial not based on the ordinances and regulations will be appealed by the petitioner, especially such a deep-pocketed builder. City Council MIGHT deny it even if Planning Commission approves it, but I don't know whether this is a proposal that requires council approval (I think it is, but don't know for sure). My comment is based on ten years' experience on the Ann Arbor City Planning Commission.

Margaret Leary Ann Arbor, MI 48103-2310 Oct 18, 2014

Ann Wright Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 18, 2014

Let's stop steam rolling expansion to Ann Arbor and preserve the value we have here in our immediate surroundings.

Dean Smith Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 18, 2014

Loris Hiemstra Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 18, 2014

Anne G. Remley Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 18, 2014

Patricia Chargot Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 18, 2014

Peter Fogel West Bloomfield, MI 48322 Oct 18, 2014

Arlene Reich Stockbridge, MI 49285-9311 Oct 18, 2014

Kai Schnabel Cortina Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 18, 2014 Lilia Cortina ANN ARBOR, MI 48104 Oct 18, 2014

kelly macarthur ann arbor, MI 48103 Oct 18, 2014

Ann Arbor is proudly called Tree Town. It is supposed to be a progressive but environmentally friendly town, with some buses running on alternative energy, and the rain water saving art piece recently installed in town too, and other mindful things for our environment's sake. The wetlands need protecting as well. There are other areas which can be developed instead, saving our natural drains, the wetlands and an imperiled species, the Duke's Skipper butterfly. Show Michigan you are sensitive to the important environmental issues in this state and in Ann Arbor. Permanently preserve all of South Pond Wetland drainage basin.

joan jones Milan, MI 48160 Oct 18, 2014

Karen Gallup Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 18, 2014

Karen St. John Ypsilanti, MI 48197 Oct 18, 2014

This misuse of land needs to stop!

Katherine Mendeloff Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 18, 2014

Suzanne Iott Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 18, 2014

Shirlina Coleman Ypsilanti, MI 48197 Oct 18, 2014

Jonathan Huhn Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 18, 2014

Bob Brill Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 18, 2014 Helen Simon Ann Arbor, MI 48103-6224 Oct 18, 2014

Judy Mosavat Whitmore Lake, MI 48189 Oct 18, 2014

Mary Nothrop Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 18, 2014

Protect our wetlands! It is the responsibility of my elected officials to think about the "big picture", not just one development. The Ann Arbor council has prided itself on keeping green spaces in our city. This is an opportunity for council members to show their true priorities.

Barbara Kilbourn Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 18, 2014

Sally Searls ypsilanti, MI 48198 Oct 18, 2014

Please stop development that are near the precious wetlands.

Julia Lee Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 18, 2014

Susan ayer Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 18, 2014

More greed from the big bank, will you ever have enough?

Connie Bank ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 18, 2014

James Blackburn Saline, MI 48176 Oct 18, 2014

Kathleen Kelley Ann Arbor, MI 48108 Oct 18, 2014 Please save this wetland CorinneVivian Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 18, 2014 Edward M Herstein Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 18, 2014 Pat Truzzi Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 18, 2014 Amanda Kaufma Ann arbor, MI 48103 Oct 18, 2014 Kathleen Baker Dexter, MI 48130 Oct 18, 2014 John Clinthorne Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 18, 2014 kristine stewart ann arbor, MI 48103 Oct 18, 2014 Preservation of Natural Wetlands must be a priority in our current environment. Kim Huhn Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 18, 2014 Matruka Sherman Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 18, 2014 Wendy Watson Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 18, 2014

Please don't be stupid. We all need our natural habitats; politicians poorly understand science and wetlands.

Bonnie Ann Arbor, MI 48103

| \circ | 10 | 20 | 1 4 |
|---------|-----|----|-----|
| Oct | 18. | 20 | Ι4 |

Gayle Turner Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 18, 2014

Too much urban sprawl!

susan Clinthorne Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 18, 2014

Steven Piziks Walled Lake, MI 48390 Oct 18, 2014

Allen Duncan Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 18, 2014

Ruth Shamraj Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 18, 2014

Preserve nature. Stop urban sprawl. Please!

Barbara Adler Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 18, 2014

susan morales Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 18, 2014

Rosemary Hendricks Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 18, 2014

Annie Zirkel Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 18, 2014

Rebecca Hoort Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 18, 2014

barbara j brown ann arbor, MI 48103 Oct 18, 2014 judith bemis ann arbor, MI 48105 Oct 18, 2014

Robin kahler Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 18, 2014

Katherine Willson Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 18, 2014

This is so obviously an outrageous proposal that it's hard to understand why it's even being considered. Why should our environment be sacrificed to make a billionaire richer?

Cendra Lynn Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 18, 2014

Please don't disturb the wetlands that is home for so many of God's creatures. There must be other areas to build on.

Denise Sigler White Lake, MI 48386 Oct 18, 2014

Chip lind Whitmore lake, MI 48189 Oct 18, 2014

Bill Black Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 18, 2014

Joan Harris Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 18, 2014

Janet Kahan Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 18, 2014

This is a crucial wetland for wildlife

Craig Robson Grass Lake, MI 49240 Oct 18, 2014 In this day and age we should not be resorting to destruction of native wetlands for new building projects but restoring and rehabilitating old areas of use that are now derelict.

Shannon Currie Ann Arbor, MI 48108 Oct 17, 2014

Hans Posselt Dexter, MI 48130 Oct 17, 2014

I would hate to see houses on this wetland. This is where children play, including my grandchild!

Alison Rene Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 17, 2014

Stephanie Atkins Ann arbor, MI 48105 Oct 17, 2014

Sean Edwards Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 17, 2014

Lynne Mullins Farmington, MI 48336 Oct 17, 2014

Katherine Posselt Dexter, MI 48130 Oct 17, 2014

Aimee Eldon Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 17, 2014

Robert G Russell Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 17, 2014

Megan Spencer Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 17, 2014

Elena Chesney Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 17, 2014 Isabel McKay Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 17, 2014 Helga Haller Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 17, 2014 Lisa Slattery Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 17, 2014 Joe Saul Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 17, 2014 Lauren Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 17, 2014 Randy Asplund Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 17, 2014 Annie Hiniker Pittsfield Twp, MI 48104 Oct 17, 2014 Gideon Billings Pellston, MI 49769 Oct 17, 2014 Eric Swanson Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 17, 2014 carl bumpass Westland, MI 48184 Oct 17, 2014 Matthew Rutkowski Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 17, 2014 William Fink Scio Township, MI 48103 Oct 17, 2014

Leland Pierce Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 17, 2014

Joseph Pratt ann arbor, MI 48108 Oct 17, 2014

Genevieve Doman Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 17, 2014

Joseph Wang Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 17, 2014

jan gric ann arbor, MI 48104 Oct 17, 2014

Sarajane Serwin Winkelman Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 17, 2014

Meral Kazan ann arbor, MI 48104 Oct 17, 2014

I did breeding bird surveys at South Pond for Ann Arbor's Natural Areas Preservation team for many years. The area is a treasure, one of the last wild wetlands inside the M14/US23/US94 loop. Preserving this land as it is should be a high priority for the City of Ann Arbor.

Timothy McKay Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 17, 2014

Do the right thing.

Jeri Sawall Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 17, 2014

Endangered species such as the Dukes' Skipper butterfly are the canaries in the coal mine. Their elimination foreshadows our own peril. Have we not learned anything yet?

Frank Bartlo Detroit, MI 48228 Oct 17, 2014 Christine To Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 17, 2014

Kate silvio Grand Rapids, MI 49506 Oct 17, 2014

Please save the land

James rich St.Clair Shores, MI 48082 Oct 17, 2014

Vicky Henry Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 17, 2014

73 residences, if really needed, can fit on the same land as 5 large subdivision homes

Patrick Michael Lyons Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 17, 2014

Mohamed Redissi Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 17, 2014

Shawn Planko Howell, MI 48855 Oct 17, 2014

Allen Chartier Inkster, MI 48141 Oct 17, 2014

Jennifer Barton Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 17, 2014

Lora Schulwitz Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 17, 2014

Hi

Carl Innes Pittsfield Twp, MI 48104 Oct 16, 2014

Dan Tice Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 16, 2014

Marija Andrijonas Dearborn, MI 48124 Oct 16, 2014

Please don't allow this area of natural beauty and serenity to be destroyed by development! These types of habitat, and the wonders they support, are too far and few between!

Roberta Wetzel Mount Clemens, MI 48043 Oct 16, 2014

Robert Klei Westland, MI 48185 Oct 16, 2014

Cindy Klei Westland, MI 48185-1607 Oct 16, 2014

A rare and beautiful area!

Betsy King Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 16, 2014

Chelsea Wood ANN ARBOR, MI 48104 Oct 16, 2014

Jordan Bemmels Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 16, 2014

We gave enough McMansions using excessive amounts of resources and contributing little, if anything, environmentally soundi to the surrounding areas. What need are places that put carbon back in the ground and that help to purify water naturally. South Pond currently does this and it should be able to continue to do so in the future.

Daniel Hoffman South Lyon, MI 48178 Oct 16, 2014

Sophia Galifianakis Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 16, 2014 Cindy Kleinsmith Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 16, 2014 Jinah Kim ANN ARBOR, MI 48108 Oct 16, 2014 Vincent Denef Scio Township, MI 48103 Oct 16, 2014 Irene Sidor Smith Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 16, 2014 john petrie ann arbor, MI 48105 Oct 16, 2014 SALLY rutzky Gregory, MI 48137 Oct 16, 2014 pejman rohani ann arbor, MI 48104 Oct 16, 2014 Katherine Strand-Evans Manchester, MI 48158 Oct 16, 2014 Leah Weinberg Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 16, 2014 Lorraine M. Thompson Saline, MI 48176 Oct 16, 2014

Please preserve this important wetland.

Charles Dayringer Ann Arbor, MI 48103

| 0-4 | 1/ | 20 | 1 1 |
|-----|-----|----|-----|
| Oct | TO. | 20 | 14 |

m whitman oakland, MI 48363 Oct 16, 2014

Debra Hutton Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 16, 2014

Please preserve this green space within the city limits. I'm distressed by the amount of development and environmental damage currently being permitted by Ann Arbor.

Kathleen Sommers Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 16, 2014

Earl E Werner Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 16, 2014

Charlotte Mayhew Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 16, 2014

Julie Herrada Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 16, 2014

Allison Carey Superior Township, MI 48105 Oct 16, 2014

F. Andy Seidl Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 16, 2014

Kate Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 16, 2014

Courtney Chandler Pittsfield Twp, MI 48104 Oct 16, 2014 Nature deserves a place in our landscape. Haven't we seen enough urban bloat? Ann Arbor and its city officials needs to step up and rein in runaway development before sprawl and oversized tract homes ruin the quality of life that makes Ann Arbor so famous.

David Rossiter Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 16, 2014

I'm not a resident of Ann Arbor. However, as a resident of the only known planet in the Universe to harbor a biosphere, I am intimately connected with and dependent upon the health and sustainability of the endangered ecosystem that is threatened by development within and around the South Pond Wetlands drainage basin. It is time to stop the relentless usurpation of Nature for the comfort of the most ecologically destructive species on the planet at the expense of the many other life forms that would be left homeless by such mindless land development for humans.

John Farmer Milan, MI 48160 Oct 16, 2014

Carol Buatti Ann Arbor, MI 48104-2865 Oct 16, 2014

Virginia A, MI 48105 Oct 16, 2014

Melinda Ann arbor, MI 48103 Oct 16, 2014

Erin Gallay Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 16, 2014

I believe such a preservation would be in the best interest of Ann Arbor. High quality natural areas are an important component of economically and socially viable communities and actually work hand in hand with good development practices. Please do not make a short-sighted decision, think of Ann Arbor's future quality of life!

Stacie Printon Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 16, 2014

Blair Sanderson Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 16, 2014 Casey Pennisi ann arbor, MI 48103 Oct 16, 2014

Sara-Marie Kuntz Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 16, 2014

I own property in this area, and want to protect our natural resources.

sylvus tarn Scio Township, MI 48103 Oct 16, 2014

Ashley Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 16, 2014

Thank you for all of your efforts to pull back the new construction starts in our area. We have ENOUGH housing and more available housing on the way. Caitlin Olmsted-

Caitlin Olmsted-Phillips Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 16, 2014

Laura Lee Sweany Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 16, 2014

Mike Popovich Ann Arbor, MI 48108 Oct 16, 2014

Heather loring Scio Township, MI 48103 Oct 16, 2014

Jesse Pennisi Scio Township, MI 48103 Oct 16, 2014

Michelle Barnett Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 16, 2014

Joel Henry-Fisher Ann arbor, MI 48103 Oct 16, 2014 Lets keep the wetlands and the butterflies that we still have. Kim bayer Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 16, 2014 Dan P Cooney Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 16, 2014 Jan Berry Ypsilanti, MI 48198 Oct 16, 2014 Lynda Asher Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 16, 2014 Laurie Bartels Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 16, 2014 Marc McFinn Ann Arbor, MI 48108 Oct 16, 2014 Aina Bernier Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 16, 2014 Misty Bergeron Ypsilanti, MI 48197-8443 Oct 16, 2014 Suzanne Van Appledorn Ann Arbor, MI 48103-1738 Oct 16, 2014 Jeannine Palms Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 16, 2014 Heidi doman Grass Lake, MI 49240 Oct 16, 2014 kim walsh ann arbor, MI 48103

| • | 1 / | _ ^ | Λ. | |
|-----|-----|----------|----|----|
| Oct | 16 |) | " | 14 |
| | | | | |

T. Van der Voo Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 16, 2014

Erika Keith Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 16, 2014

Thomas Lawson Pinckney, MI 48169 Oct 16, 2014

MARIE VanSchoten Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 16, 2014

JOAN C DURRANCE Dexter, MI 48130 Oct 16, 2014

Shannon Linsea Ypsilanti, MI 48197 Oct 16, 2014

Dean Vitale West bloomfield, MI 48323 Oct 16, 2014

Please preserve South Pond & its precious compliment of animals & plants for our children & grandchildren. Once the fragile environment is damaged and changed, it can not be changed back.

Valerie B. Carey Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 16, 2014

Darlene Friedman Novi, MI 48375 Oct 16, 2014

mary ansel farmington hills, MI 48336-4135 Oct 16, 2014

Lucas Michelotti Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 16, 2014 Edward Hur Pittsfield Twp, MI 48104 Oct 16, 2014

Leo Gat Auburn Hills, MI 48326 Oct 16, 2014

Kathy Bey Westland, MI 48186 Oct 16, 2014

Please build somewhere else and leave nature and beauty of natural lakes and land alone. Thank you, Danielle ziegler

Danielle ziegler Ann Arbor, MI 48108 Oct 16, 2014

Kary Stark Westland, MI 48186 Oct 16, 2014

carol mousigian Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 16, 2014

Michelle Donnelly Ann Arbor, MI 48108 Oct 16, 2014

Tara Parks Plymouth, MI 48170 Oct 16, 2014

John Stetz Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 16, 2014

Serge van der Voo Scio Township, MI 48103 Oct 16, 2014

This land should be set aside as "greenspace". There is so little left around the city. It's about Quality of Life.

Charles Quinn Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 16, 2014

Tom Smith Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 16, 2014 Catherine Susan Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 16, 2014 Jillian M Myers Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 16, 2014 Mary Hiniker Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 16, 2014 Grace Gheen Kalamazoo, MI 49006 Oct 16, 2014 Jerome J. Hiniker, Jr. Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 16, 2014 Amanda Meier Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 16, 2014 Our health and our environment are intertwined. Don't kill us off harming one little wetland at a time! Carolyn Schultz Ann Arbor,, MI 48104 Oct 16, 2014 Jennie Lichtenauer Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 16, 2014 Aryana Robbins Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 15, 2014 Barbara Siepierski Dearborn Heights, MI 48127 Oct 15, 2014 Ada Kerwin Beverly Hills, MI 48025

Oct 15, 2014

Martha Breen Livonia, MI 48154 Oct 15, 2014

Edna Rankine Garden City, MI 48135 Oct 15, 2014

Kim Livonia, MI 48150 Oct 15, 2014

Enough McMansions already. Not enough butterflies.

Francine Fein Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 15, 2014

Thomas E Moore ANN ARBOR, MI 48103-9485 Oct 15, 2014

Sharron Bjornbak Livonia, MI 48154 Oct 15, 2014

Carl Drife Garden City, MI 48135 Oct 15, 2014

Ann Soliman Superior Township, MI 48105 Oct 15, 2014

Ann Arbor's natural areas, especially those that directly buffer the Huron watershed, are important socially, economically and environmentally now and in the future. When areas like this are lost, they cannot be replaced, even with top-notch restoration efforts.

Sarah Haynes Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 15, 2014

David Burkard Grand Rapids, MI 49503 Oct 15, 2014 Harriet Greenwood Dearborn, MI 48124 Oct 15, 2014 Rebecca Emery Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 15, 2014 Robert Payne Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 15, 2014 Daniel E Moerman Ypsilanti, MI 48198-9632 Oct 15, 2014 Brian Hazlett Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 15, 2014 Audrey Branam Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 15, 2014 Srilatha Eadara Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 15, 2014 Gordon Fitch Pittsfield Twp, MI 48104 Oct 15, 2014 Justin Ulrich-Lewis Ann arbor, MI 48104 Oct 15, 2014 Bernice Gray Ypsilanti, MI 48197 Oct 15, 2014 **Roxanne Short** Ypsilanti, MI 48198 Oct 15, 2014 Juliet Berger Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 15, 2014

Janani Naidu Novi Township, MI 48375 Oct 15, 2014 Raoul Martin Plainwell, MI 49080 Oct 15, 2014 Kelsey Fegan Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 15, 2014 Eli Cornblath Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 15, 2014 Christina Pu Pittsfield Twp, MI 48104 Oct 15, 2014 Shayna Mason Milford, MI 48380 Oct 15, 2014 Steven Basile Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 15, 2014 Lisa Steichmann Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 15, 2014 Lynn Olson Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 15, 2014 john ford AnnArbor, MI 48108 Oct 15, 2014 Katie Pelz-Davis Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 15, 2014 Kim Brown Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 15, 2014

Sandra L Haines Taylor, MI 48180 Oct 15, 2014

Thanks, James, for the opportunity to add my name! My wife (Karin Douthit) would like to add hers too if that is permitted. Ann Arbor's Old West side might have interested members.

Harry Douthit Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 15, 2014

Jacqueline Hinchey Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 15, 2014

Rob Massatti Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 15, 2014

Douglas A Seibold Center Line, MI 48015 Oct 15, 2014

Michael Billmire Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 15, 2014

Barbara Bach Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 15, 2014

Filipa Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 15, 2014

Chad Gilchrist Hazel Park, MI 48030 Oct 15, 2014

Garen Vartanian Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 15, 2014

Aaron Iverson Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 15, 2014

Judith Pinckney, MI 48169 Oct 15, 2014 Catherine Badgley Chelsea, MI 48118 Oct 15, 2014 Donald R. Zak Saline, MI 47176 Oct 15, 2014 Ben Rolston Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 15, 2014 Nick Petroff Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 15, 2014 MARGARET WEISS Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 15, 2014 Philip Myers Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 15, 2014 sylvia avsharian Zeeland, MI 49464 Oct 15, 2014 this will ruin the remaining wetland and forest parcel, as well as increase traffic and congestion to an already beleaguered washtenaw corridor. Terrible plan! rob avsharian ann arbor, MI 48104 Oct 15, 2014

Julian Adams Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 15, 2014

vicki Rochester, MI 48307 Oct 15, 2014 Bradley J. Cardinale, Ph.D. Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 15, 2014

Mike Grundler Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 15, 2014

This isn't just about a butterfly, though that is a big deal, as range maps show it in severe decline. It is also about protecting a valuable natural area for all the other species of plants and animals that inhabit the area. Southeast Michigan is one of the most highly fragmented regions on the continent when it comes to migration corridors. We must do what we can to protect what is left before it is too late.

Jim Vallem Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 15, 2014

Doris Applebaum Oak Park, MI 48237 Oct 15, 2014

Joyce Bolhuis Holland, MI 49423 Oct 15, 2014

Gnyapti Kalamazoo, MI 49001 Oct 15, 2014

Linda D'Ascenzo Northville, MI 48168 Oct 15, 2014

Paul Glaum Scio Township, MI 48103 Oct 15, 2014

Joanna Larson Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 15, 2014

Susan Moore White Lake, MI 48386 Oct 15, 2014

When will greed be overcome by hopeful preservation of our beautiful land? Gaylene Vitale Commerce Twp, MI 48390 Oct 15, 2014 Jonathan Massey Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 15, 2014 Shawn Severance Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 15, 2014 Oak Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 15, 2014 Elizabeth Calhoun Livonia, MI 48154 Oct 15, 2014 janice wanetic k southfield, MI 48076 Oct 15, 2014 kathryn wiles Ann Arbor, MI 48107 Oct 15, 2014 Michael M. Martin Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 15, 2014 Please. Be ann arbor. Be bigger than money. David Walsh Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 15, 2014 Alison Graham Caledonia, MI 49316 Oct 15, 2014 Nicholas Medina Ann Arbor, MI 48104

Oct 15, 2014

John Christensen Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 15, 2014 Jason Justian Brownstown, MI 48193 Oct 15, 2014 Thomas Jenkinson Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 15, 2014 Nissa Hoermann Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 15, 2014 Jodi Millman Troy, MI 48084 Oct 15, 2014 **HUATENG HUANG** ANN ARBOR, MI 48105 Oct 15, 2014 John Holkeboer Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 15, 2014 John Superior Township, MI 48105 Oct 15, 2014 Jianzhi Zhang Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 15, 2014 Cindy Peterson Swartz Creek, MI 48473 Oct 15, 2014 Kelly Montgomery Bloomfield Hills, MI 48304 Oct 15, 2014

Please Do Not allow this to happen! We do not need more development; especially, on top of a nature preserve.

kyle miller Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 15, 2014

Chuan Li Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 15, 2014

Enough nature has already been decimated by the urban sprawl that builders like Pulte are known for. PLEASE don't allow them to build another eyesore that will compromise the lives of more creatures and their habitat.

Heather Srock Plymouth, MI 48170 Oct 15, 2014

karen Meints ann arbor, MI 48104 Oct 15, 2014

Jessica korcal jenison, MI 49428 Oct 15, 2014

Grace Perkins Royal Oak, MI 48073 Oct 15, 2014

I live elsewhere but visit friends who live in the neighborhood and grew up near here. This is a beautiful place worth saving.

Sven Gustafson Ferndale, MI 48220 Oct 15, 2014

Robert Denver Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 15, 2014

Amy Cronkite Oak Park, MI 48237 Oct 15, 2014

Ronda Spink Galesburg, MI 49053 Oct 15, 2014

Xinzhu Wei MI - Michigan, MI 48104 Oct 15, 2014

Lisa Serda-Ansel Farmington Hills, MI 48336 Oct 15, 2014

Raymond Barbehenn Ann Arbor, MI 48109 Oct 15, 2014

Natural areas are important part of what makes Ann Arbor home. We have enough empty houses.

Theresa Ong Pittsfield Twp, MI 48104 Oct 15, 2014

Katie Glass ferndale, MI 48220 Oct 15, 2014

Preserve South Pond Wetlands and stop destroying nature and wildlife sanctuaries. There are too many other places to build.

Linda Brennan Plymouth, MI 48170 Oct 15, 2014

Michael J. Wynne Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 15, 2014

Heidi Wong Canton, MI 48187 Oct 15, 2014

Please save the wetlands!

Erika Schick Rochester Hls, MI 48309 Oct 15, 2014

Wendy Cates Mount Clemens, MI 48043 Oct 15, 2014

This Natural area is worth protecting for its biodiversity and its value to the surrounding communities.

gerald smith Chelsea, MI 48118 Oct 15, 2014

Katherine Crocker Ann Arbor, MI 48109-1048 Oct 15, 2014

Nathan Ayers Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 15, 2014

Carol Sickman-Garner Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 15, 2014

Alison Gould Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 15, 2014

Jeff Ribier Pittsfield Twp, MI 48104 Oct 15, 2014

Laura Olsen Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 15, 2014

Please protect our precious wetlands. One gone they can never be brought back. Thank you!

Tammy Stone Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 15, 2014

I fully agree with D. Jackson of Springfield Township, MI

GAIL DELANEY Fenton, MI 48430 Oct 15, 2014

Katherine Roberts Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 15, 2014 Really? As pollinators are imperiled which will hit humans directly at the produce markets, there is a plan to wipe out more natural habitat? Let's ask the developer to move to a run down region or area with infrastructure already existing instead of wiping out more trees, wetlands and harming the environment using them. Have you heard about the decrease of monarchs? This is due to habitat loss and herbicide use; monarch population at 3% of normal.

D Jackson Holly, MI 48442 Oct 15, 2014

Tracy Milligan Dearborn Heights, MI 48127 Oct 15, 2014

Patricia Wittkopp Dexter, MI 48130 Oct 15, 2014

Peter Cerda Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 15, 2014

Sarah Gesch CANTON, MI 48187 Oct 15, 2014

Linda White lake, MI 48383 Oct 15, 2014

mary rapai Plymouth, MI 48170 Oct 15, 2014

Amanda Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 15, 2014

Carlos Anderson Superior Township, MI 48105 Oct 15, 2014

Patrick Deibel Waterford, MI 48328 Oct 15, 2014

Pamela Deibel Waterford, MI 48328 Although I don't live close it doesn't matter. We all benefit from preservation. Do not build! Save the pond!!!

Jean Roberts Plymouth, MI 48170 Oct 15, 2014

Brenda L Dziedzic Westland, MI 48186 Oct 15, 2014

Meredith McGehee Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 15, 2014

Chloe Gonzales Springport, MI 49284 Oct 15, 2014

Kathy Squiers Sylvan Twp, MI 48118 Oct 15, 2014

Paul Tinkerhess Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 15, 2014

Barbara Nagler Ann Arbor, MI 48105-1833 Oct 15, 2014

Ray Stocking Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 15, 2014

Jean Chorazyczewski Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 15, 2014

Beautiful area already overcongested. Begs for some nature to remain.

Kenneth Hovey ANN ARBOR, MI 48103 Oct 15, 2014

Sondra Gunn Superior Township, MI 48105 Oct 15, 2014 Aaron King
Ann Arbor, MI 48103
Oct 15, 2014

When does it stop? It's not about need- of course we don't "need" more mansions. It's about greed. Just stop it.

Sue Johnson
Ann Arbor, MI 48103
Oct 15, 2014

Laurie White
Ann Arbor, MI 48104
Oct 15, 2014

Genia Service
Ann Arbor, MI 48103
Oct 15, 2014

Hunter Van Valkenburgh Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 15, 2014

Paola Lake Orion, MI 48360 Oct 15, 2014

Karen Levin Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 15, 2014

Helen Bunch ANN ARBOR, MI 48103 Oct 15, 2014

Rita Mitchell Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 15, 2014

Elizabeth Shaffer Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 15, 2014

Patty Solorzano Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 15, 2014

Lisa Black Scio Township, MI 48103 Oct 15, 2014

Sahba Laal ann arbor, MI 48105 Oct 15, 2014

Blair Gerdes Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 15, 2014

jim schulz Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 15, 2014

The Dukes' Skipper buterfly and south pond need protection.

nancy kaplan ann arbor, MI 48104 Oct 15, 2014

Sara Pizzo West Bloomfield, MI 48322 Oct 15, 2014

Jayna Sames Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 15, 2014

Please preserve butterfly habitat. We don't need more housing in wetland areas. This is short-sighted and will lead to the ruin of our special and beautiful city. Thanks!

l wechter ann arbor, MI 48104 Oct 15, 2014

Do NOT destroy nature for a road!!!!!!

Marianne Widmalm Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 15, 2014

Debbie Thompson Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 15, 2014

Libo Li Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 15, 2014 Wendy Cooper Pittsfield Twp, MI 48104 Oct 14, 2014

Charles Lindsay Scio Township, MI 48103 Oct 14, 2014

Thomas Duda Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 14, 2014

This area should be protected and made part of Ann Arbor's Green Belt program because it's "so close to home" rather than some property farther out! Ann Arbor inhabitants will have easy access to enjoy its beauty.

Conrad Mason Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 14, 2014

There should be no development on the wetlands of South Pond. This area should be preserved with no road running through it, and no housing development.

Marcia Polenberg-Ramsay Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 14, 2014

Jason Eyster Sylvan Twp, MI 48118 Oct 14, 2014

Oliver Siegel Ypsilanti, MI 48197 Oct 14, 2014

We MUST protect our wetlands and native/natural habitats!!!!!

Janice Brimacombe Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 14, 2014

Katherine Szocik Scio Township, MI 48103 Oct 14, 2014

Trevor Nathaniel Eller Ypsilanti, MI 48197 Oct 14, 2014 Mark Hunter Pittsfield Twp, MI 48104 Oct 14, 2014

Sarah Mayfield Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 14, 2014

Brian Greminger Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 14, 2014

There has been SO much development in Ann Arbor. Please help save what's left. I'm sure there are places that were once commercial real estate that are presently unrented and could be put to use as residences. For instance, the stalled project at Georgetown. So many offices empty.

Sandra Schopbach Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 14, 2014

Catherine Wadhams Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 14, 2014

Ian MacGregor Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 14, 2014

patricia bugdalski Center Line, MI 48015 Oct 14, 2014

Margaret M Holtzman Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 14, 2014

Green space - wild, uncultivated, natural - is crucial to Quality of Life as well as to a healthy ecosystem. Preserve these lands for the greater benefit of all!

Wayne Swick Lansing, MI 48912 Oct 14, 2014

Yin-Long Qiu Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 14, 2014 Laura Machida Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 14, 2014

Paul Berry Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 14, 2014

As a former resident of the area near South Pond, I urge the city to preserve this unique environment.

Dr. Barry M. OConnor Dexter, MI 48130 Oct 14, 2014

Ronald & Christina Garden, MI 49835 Oct 14, 2014

Ryan E Powell Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 14, 2014

Melissa Duhaime Scio Township, MI 48103 Oct 14, 2014

<iframe src="http://petitions.moveon.org/embed/widget.html?v=3&name=tiny-butterfly-vs-big"
class="moveon-petition" id="petition-embed" width="300px" height="500px"></iframe>

Neil Ainsworth Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 14, 2014

Julia Bayha Ann Arbor, MI 48106 Oct 14, 2014

Michelle Banfield Ypsilanti, MI 48197 Oct 14, 2014 I promote urban "infill" within the freeway ring, but this place has prime habitat and biodiversity -- it's not like an urban an area with infrastructure to be redeveloped. The proposed residential development is low-density and resource-intensive per capita. It is just miles from a city center, but it is still destructive encroachment and sprawl.

John Erdevig Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 14, 2014

Robyn J. Burnham Ann Arbor, MI 48109-1079 Oct 14, 2014

Roger W Lane ANN ARBOR, MI 48104 Oct 14, 2014

Paul Dunlap Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 14, 2014

Lynn Carpenter Ypsilanti, MI 48197 Oct 14, 2014

Alex Moore Detroit, MI 48202 Oct 14, 2014

Evan Dayringer Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 14, 2014

Davd Mindell Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 14, 2014

Philipp Koldewey Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 14, 2014

Claudia Cremers Ann Arbor, MI 48109 Oct 14, 2014

Peggy Rabhi Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 14, 2014

| Al Franzblau Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 14, 2014 | | |
|--|---|--|
| Ken Handwerger Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 14, 2014 | | |
| Antje Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 14, 2014 | | |
| Anissa Emery Tawas City, MI 48763 Oct 14, 2014 | | |
| Phil Coon St Joseph, MI 49085 Oct 14, 2014 | | |
| Diane Kreger Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 14, 2014 | | |
| Sheena Ann arbor, MI 48105 Oct 14, 2014 | | |
| Frederick Stull Ann Arbor, MI 48108 Oct 14, 2014 | | |
| Wendy Nagle Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 14, 2014 | | |
| Tania Wesser Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 14, 2014 | | |
| Sid Dogra Troy, MI 48098 Oct 14, 2014 | _ | |

I was born in Michigan. I go back every yer. Some family members attended U of M the environment is green and appealing. It would be a real shame to destroy what is left of wetlands and wildlife in the Anne Arbor area. I am happy to sign this petition, I hope it helps.

Barbara Paulin Annapolis, MI 21403 Oct 14, 2014

Fran Doman Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 14, 2014

Brad Doman Mi, MI 48105 Oct 14, 2014

John Gajar Ann Arbor, MI 48108 Oct 14, 2014

South Pond with the wetland south of Huron River Drive and the hills rising out of it is the place for things like the Natural Areas Preservation headquarters, not suburban development.

Mark Doman Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 14, 2014

Patricia Yocum Scio Township, MI 48103 Oct 14, 2014

Zachary Barth Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 14, 2014

Let's also stop the fertilizers and pesticides being used on existing lawns.

nancy elder Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 14, 2014

Bastian Groitl Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 14, 2014

Loic Salmon Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 14, 2014 sharon prudenville, MI 48651 Oct 14, 2014

Scott Horowitz Superior Township, MI 48105 Oct 14, 2014

As Ann Arbor continues to grow and spread, this wetland and surrounding area has the potential to be a jewel within the highway ring surrounding the city. It could be part of the Green belt within the highway belt. Let's preserve it before it is too late.

Kristine Bolhuis Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 14, 2014

I am opposed to this development, which encroaches on one of the few remaining natural areas that's in close proximity to Ann Arbor.

Charles F. Yocum Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 14, 2014

alison hine Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 14, 2014

Wilhelm Voth Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 14, 2014

Millicent Higgins Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 14, 2014

This is a really beautiful area and one, as a student, I often go to to relax and be in nature. It will be sad and a shame if future students and residents of the area will be denied this opportunity. The ecological impacts is also unimaginable with the loss of this habitat. Please consider this petition and act in a way that saves this precious area.

Tsinatkeab Ypsilanti, MI 48197 Oct 14, 2014

Kym London Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 14, 2014 Ulrike Grosse Pointe Woods, MI 48236 Oct 14, 2014

Brianne Docter Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 14, 2014

There is no good reason to continue to destroy what used to be one of Ann Arbor's most beautiful untouched pieces of land. I grew up on Chalmers and it brings tears to my eyes to see what they've done behind it. The worst part is not requiring quality. These neighborhoods will be awful in 20 years. Please stop!

Cheryl Tomsic Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 14, 2014

Elizabeth Ong Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 14, 2014

Christopher W Lennon Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 14, 2014

i am not a voting citizen but a long time resident of the area who enjoys the natural surroundings of the city and county.

sally rahaman Ypsilanti, MI 48197 Oct 14, 2014

Renee Bayer Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 14, 2014

We are very much in need of preserving natural areas in the Ann Arbor area. We do not nees to seeour atural resources, both flora and fauna continually destroyed by more giant homes. Please protect these wetlands. They can't easily be replaced nor can their natural inhabitants.

Diane Blumson Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 14, 2014

Sandra Ryder Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 14, 2014

Elizabeth Lunning Ann Arbor, MI 48108 Oct 14, 2014 Sydney Okemos, MI 48864 Oct 14, 2014 Andrew Haig Birmingham, MI 48009 Oct 14, 2014 Val Rasmussen Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 14, 2014 pam kirchen ann arbor, MI 48103 Oct 13, 2014 wendy walter ann arbor, MI 48103 Oct 13, 2014 Lori Wagner Flat Rock, MI 48134 Oct 13, 2014 Please, no more gratuitous waste of resources that benefit only a handful at the expense of the many. Michael Barrs Novi, MI 48374 Oct 13, 2014

Brendan Casey Ann arbor, MI 48103 Oct 13, 2014

Several years ago, I helped spearhead the campaign to preserve the wetlands adjacent to Bird Hills Park. Preserving our wetlands as a natural area and wildlife sanctuary is critical! I strongly oppose this development plan. KME

Katherine M. Erdman Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 13, 2014

Judy Goings Ann Arbor, MI 48103

| \sim | 10 | 20 | 1 1 |
|--------|----|-----|-----|
| Oct | 13 | -70 | 14 |
| | | | |

Lynda Gronlund Ypsilanti, MI 48197 Oct 13, 2014

Mary Lynn Thomson Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 13, 2014

Sarah Nooden Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 13, 2014

Carol Shepherd Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 13, 2014

Victoria Bigelow Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 13, 2014

Joan Doman Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 13, 2014

Gerald Kreiner Ann Arbor, MI 48109 Oct 13, 2014

Sarah Coffin Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 13, 2014

Helena Prince Ann Arbor, MI 48108 Oct 13, 2014

Janice Aguirre Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 13, 2014

Not to detract from your efforts, but how likely are signatures from non Ann Arbor residents to influence the Planning Comission/ City Council?

Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 13, 2014 Virginia Gajar Ann Arbor, MI 48108 Oct 13, 2014

Sarah Prince Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 13, 2014

Please save us from sprawl! The Arborland corridor is already the most congested in town. Quit while we're ahead!

Elizabeth Seger Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 13, 2014

We must protect critically endangered species by protecting the environment in which they live.

Susan Reinhart Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 13, 2014

Kathie Weinmann Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 13, 2014

It's important to plan where we locate our housing with concern for the future. Also, no environmental protection means no humans!

Marisa Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 13, 2014

Save the wetlands! "We are not inheriting the world from our parents, we are merely borrowing it from our children." - Jim Hensen

Anne Ann ARbor, MI 48104 Oct 13, 2014

Andrea Matthies Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 13, 2014

Gwynne Fisher Ann Arbor, MI 48108 Oct 13, 2014

Ahmad eido Canton, MI 48188 Oct 13, 2014 Sarah Rush Northville, MI 48168 Oct 13, 2014 Collin Rush Northville, MI 48168 Oct 13, 2014 Sarah Schairbaum ann arbor, MI 48103 Oct 13, 2014 Olga Macdona ANN ARBOR, MI 48103 Oct 13, 2014 Kirk Donaldson Whitmore Lake, MI 48189 Oct 13, 2014 Mary Manthey Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 13, 2014 Marcella Pulte Superior Township, MI 48105 Oct 13, 2014 mk pollack ann arbor, MI 48104 Oct 13, 2014 Jean Doss Okemos, MI 48864 Oct 13, 2014 Irwin Pollack ann abor, MI 48104

Oct 13, 2014

East Huron River Drive is already receiving a great increase in traffic due to drivers avoiding the present grid-lock conditions on Washtenaw Avenue. Such a development as proposed will only worsen traffic conditions on both East Huron Drive and Washtenaw Avenue.

Natalie Challis Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 13, 2014

Jennifer Cullen Ypsilanti, MI 48197 Oct 13, 2014

The shores of South Pond should be protected from further development

Tom Kerppola Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 13, 2014

Thomas A. Edsall Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 13, 2014

donna Zajonc Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 13, 2014

Judith Martus Miller Lansing, MI 48912 Oct 13, 2014

Linda Brewer Webster, MI 48130 Oct 13, 2014

Amir Mortazawi Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 13, 2014

Melissa Kennedy Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 13, 2014

Laura Zender Ann arbor, MI 48104 Oct 13, 2014 In addition to the statements noted in the petition. It warrants mention that the South Pond Wetland is directly across East Huron River Drive from the new location of the Ann Arbor Natural Preservation Office!

Ellen Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 13, 2014

kirk brandon ann arbor, MI 48103 Oct 13, 2014

Karen Forman melvindale, MI 48122 Oct 13, 2014

Susan Scorzelli Plymouth, MI 48170 Oct 13, 2014

DeAnna Redissi Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 13, 2014

prudencio calado gregory, MI 48137 Oct 13, 2014

George Tomey Berkley, MI 48072 Oct 13, 2014

Cathy Bach Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 13, 2014

RON DuROSS ONSTED, MI 49265 Oct 13, 2014

save south pond

michael klement Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 13, 2014

Jennifer Selby Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 13, 2014 Caitlin Bolick Adrian, MI 49221 Oct 13, 2014

This development would be devastating to fragile South Pond ecosystem. The area should be protected for future generations.

Thomas Paluchniak Ann Arbor, MI 48198 Oct 13, 2014

Audrey Wittrup Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 13, 2014

Andrea Conrad New Baltimore, MI 48047 Oct 13, 2014

Allison DuRoss Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 13, 2014

Mary Fitts Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 13, 2014

Rosella Bannister Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 13, 2014

Aimee Lahann Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 13, 2014

Jennifer Shippy Chelsea, MI 48118 Oct 13, 2014

Doug Selby Ann Arbor, MI 48103 Oct 13, 2014

Elizabeth Wood Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 13, 2014 Butterfly diversity is declining. Please help this species survive.

Neal Foster Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 13, 2014

Bethany Braunlich Ypsilanti, MI 48198 Oct 13, 2014

Please attend to the sentiments expressed in this petition. The future of our community depends on you.

Zona Scheiner Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 13, 2014

Bonnie Canton Twp, MI 48187 Oct 13, 2014

Bennet Wolper Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 13, 2014

Donald Smith Livonia, MI 48152 Oct 13, 2014

This group of developers did not take into consideration any point of view from the neighborhood to try to help the environment.

Ariel Nicolaci Dearborn/Ann Arbor, MI 48124 Oct 12, 2014

Brenda Cronin Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 12, 2014

JoEllen Vinyard Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 12, 2014

John Wacksmuth Pittsfield Twp, MI 48104 Oct 12, 2014

Susan Wacksmuth Pittsfield Twp, MI 48104 Oct 12, 2014 **Boris Harss** Pittsfield Twp, MI 48104 Oct 12, 2014 Patricia Suarez Ann Arbor, MI 48105 Oct 12, 2014 Please allow this area to stay as it is. michael abner ann arbor, MI 48104 Oct 12, 2014 Ursula Jakob Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 12, 2014 Jack Cronin Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 12, 2014 Please help tiny butterfly Adrian Bardwell Pittsfield Twp, MI 48104 Oct 12, 2014 Kailee Pittsfield Twp, MI 48104 Oct 12, 2014 These are very valid issues and our voice should be heard. George W Broome Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 12, 2014

Cameron Innes Ann Arbor, MI 48104

Ann Arbor, MI 48104

Lisa Cronin

Oct 12, 2014

Oct 12, 2014

Diane Innes Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 12, 2014

Harris McClamroch Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 12, 2014

Margaret McClamroch Ann Arbor, MI 48104 Oct 12, 2014

Alina Bardwell ann arbor, MI 48104 Oct 12, 2014

James Bardwell Pittsfield Twp, MI 48104 Oct 12, 2014